IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Irlam Community Centre 

Locklands Lane 

Irlam 

19th March, 2009 

Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m. 








      “              ended: 9.20 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Christine Hudson – in the Chair 


Councillors Bramer-Kelly, Hill, Kean, Lightup and Mann



Ann Cavanagh – Deputy Chair of the Community Committee 

COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND LOCAL RESIDENTS


S. Wooding 


N. Denneny 


B. Tynam 



R. Phillips



D. Whittaker 



S. Moore 



A. Davies 



J. Kemp



M. Frogatt 



C. Flynon 



S. Norcott 



C. Williams 



G. Brookes 



S. Faghan 



M. Hassall 


K. Hassall 



N. Heap 



M. Lowndes 



C. Richardson 



P. Harford 



R. Richardson 



J. Booth 



J. Morley 



S. Ali 



S. Kirkby 



J. Ryan 


P. Picken 



P. Loway 



P. Lever

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE 


Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Manager 



M. Fitzgerald – Greater Manchester Police



Martin Vickers – Area Co-ordinator 


Trupti Patel – Traffic and Transportation Manager



Rebecca McCarthy – Salford Royal Hospital 



Katherine Perera – Salford Royal Hospital 



S. Oldfield – The Environment Agency 


C. Palmer – The Environment Agency



Dawn Williams – Salford Community Leisure 



Lynn Brown – Salford Youth Service



E. Fairhurst – Salford PCT



P. Lever – Irlam Community Centre


S. Kirby – Salford Advertiser 



Leanne Nealon – Democratic Services 
67. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Houlton, Christine Lunn, Terry Handlsey, Ronald Parker, Mrs Cherry, Mr Moynagh, Mrs Roberts, Jill Gorse and Jim Parker.
68. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 15th January, 2009, be approved as a correct record. 

69. MATTERS ARISING
· Irlam Football Club
Martin Vickers stated that progress with regard to the land at Silver Street was still being monitored.
· City West Housing 
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale informed the Committee that copies of the City West Housing workplan had been handed out to the Group at this meeting and that residents were able to view it online. 
· Parking Bays on Liverpool Road 
The Highways and Transportation Manager stated that this had been discussed at the Highways Devolved Budget Meeting and informed the Group that this would be added on to the list of works. 
· Annual Fireworks Display and Events Team 
Martin Vickers informed the Community Committee that this would be published in the City Councils big events programme. 
· Gritting of the Side Streets
Trupti Patel reported that it stated in the City Council’s Gritting Policy that all main roads and car parks must be gritted as a first priority. She informed the Group that it was not fesable to grit all streets as there was not enough funding available. 

70. POLICING UPDATE 
Police Community Support Officer Mark Fitzgerald provided an update with regard to Policing issues he stated that he had no crime figures with him as he had been requested to attend the meeting at short notice. He informed Members that criminal damage had dropped by 40% and told Members to ensure they were on their guard as a series of burglary’s had taken place on the new housing estate where Kwik Save used to be. Mark also informed the Community Committee that there were two new members of staff on the team whom started today. 
Reference was made to the following issues in the area: 
· That children were playing on the trailer park near Heyes Road;

· That the ginell near Prospect Road had been cleaned and syringes had been disposed of and that funding to have the guinell gated should be acquired; 
· That residents living near the junction of Ferryhill Road and Weston Road were having problems with children playing football on the streets.

Mark Fitzgerald stressed the importance of local residents informing the Police of any incidents or issues they have so that they are aware of the issues and could address the issues raised.  

Chris Williams requested an update with regard to the investigation of the incident with the Stoke City Football Club supporters at the Railway Public House that took place on 15th December, 2008. 

Mark Fitzgerald stated that he wasn’t sure if it was Inspector Gorse’ remit to divulge the information to members of the public.

Martin Vickers stated that he would contact Inspector Gorse on behalf of this Committee and enquire about an update with regard to the incident. 
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT Martin Vickers contacts Inspector Gorse on behalf of the Committee with regard to providing them with an update on the incident at the Railway Public House that occurred on 15th December, 2008. 

71. OPEN FORUM

· The provision of a motor cycle track for young people
The Committee enquired about the provision of a motor cycle track for the youth in the area that would provide a safe and legal place for them to ride. 
Discussions ensued in respect of the following: 

· Finding an appropriate piece of land to accommodate such facility;
· The problems that are occurring with youths riding off motor vehicles in public places including the old railway embankment and on Prince’s Park; 
· That there would need to be a Partnership approach if a motor cycle track was approved as the facility would have to supervised and insurance could be an issue. 
· Parking restrictions on School Lane
It was reported that parking attendants were no longer enforcing the parking restrictions on School Lane and the Committee requested an update be provided at the next meeting. 
· Large Vehicles and Plant Equipment being parked on Balshaw Avenue and Queensway
The Committee were informed that large vehicles and plant hire vehicles were parking on Balshaw Avenue who were owned by a resident who had a private business. 

Trupti Patel stated that she would investigate the matter with Parking Services and report back on the legality of this matter and provide and update at the next meeting. 
· Car parking outside Fiddlers Lane Primary School
Concerns were raised with regard to the safety of children as cars were parking outside Fiddlers Lane Primary School. It was suggested that Enforcement Officers patrol the areas to ensure parking restrictions are obeyed and penalties distributed accordingly. 
RESOLVED: 
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT Trupti Patel investigates all enquiries with regard to the issues surrounding parking on School Lane, Balshaw Avenue and Fiddlers Lane and provides and update at the next Community Committee meeting. 

72. BUDGET
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the financial position statement be noted. 




(2) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 17th February, 2009, be approved and dealt with as follows:-

	Applicant 

	Purpose 
	Decision 

	Boundary Road Methodist Church 
	Gas Installation 
	Approve £500


	Cadishead Rhinos ARLFC
	Repairs to outdoor floodlights
	Approve £1000


	Jelly Babies Parent and Toddler Group 
	Room hire/refurbishments 
	Approve £300 and £139.88


	Irlam and Cadishead Social Inclusion Group 
	Running costs 
	Approve £325


	Irlam Rangers AFC
	Indoor training facilities 
	Approve £500 


	Irlam Vets Bowling Club 
	Transport costs 
	Approve £400


	Citywide application 
BASIC
	Running costs 
	Approve £154.16


	Salford Community Leisure 
	12 months holiday sports programme 
	Approve £5000


	Salford Junior Sports Council 
	To run three separate stand alone sports projects
	Approve £3000 and £169.25 


	Irlam Royalettes
	CD player/amps/speaker
	Approve £779.91


73. OLD COURSE OF THE RIVER IRWELL
Clare Palmer from the Environment Agency attended the meeting to provide the Committee with an update on a project investing the water course of the Old River.  Clare informed the Committee that the Environment Agency had set up an internal project team to investigate a problem with the water which had wiped out large amount of the fish stock. The Committee were informed that consultants had been contacted to carry out feasibility study looking at the decline in bio-diversity, how the area functions and provide them with information on what is happening in the water and with the sediments in the ground. Claire stated that a report would be available with the findings at the end of the month that would be made available to the public. 
Members noted the information and discussions ensued in respect of the following: 
· Restocking the river with fish species;
· Issues regarding drainage from the new housing estate;
· The local fishing club being unable to fish the water;

· The Environment Agency having authority over United Utilities and the companies who built the new housing estates;

· Who owns the land around the river;
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

74. SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST
Professor Katherine Perera, Non-Executive Director, gave a presentation on how the Salford Royal NHS Trust and the Community Committee can work together.   

The presentation included information on: 

· Key facts and figures;
· Information on the hospital redevelopment;

· Information on the Foundation Trust Membership;

· The aim of the Trust;

· Discussion topics;

· The next steps for the Trust and the Community Committees;

The Group noted the information and discussions ensued in respect of the following: 

· The closure of the Maternity Unit;

· The Cancer Unit;

· The Trust having a stall to provide residents with information at the annual festival. 
REOLVED:
THAT the information b noted.

75. SALFORD WEST UPDATE
Maura Carey, Salford West Programme Manager, gave a presentation on the story so far with regard to the Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework.  
The presentation included information on the following: 

· The vision of the Framework;

· An overall picture;

· A wider picture of investment;

· Priorities for actions for Salford West;

· Information on the Liverpool Road Corridor 2007/08;

· Plans for Liverpool Road 2009/10;
· Plans for the Salford West Town Centres;
· Information on tourism.
The Group noted the information and discussed the following: 
· Improvements to shop fronts; 

· Road improvements from New Moss Road to Brinell Drive; 

· Street Scene improvements;
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted 

76. NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE 
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale, Neighbourhood Manager reported as follows: 

· That the Community Newsletter had now been published and distributed;

· Information on the Community Action Plan achievements;

· Information on the Community Committee budgets. 

Ursula encouraged the Committee to contact the Neighbourhood Management Team if they had any queries. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

77. NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD UPDATE
The Committee were provided with an update with regard to the last Neighbourhood Partnership Board meeting held on 13th March, 2009 they were informed that the following issues were discussed:

· An update on the Salford West Strategic Partnership with particular reference being made to the Liverpool Road Corridor;

· Future plans for Prince’s Park including investment to Fit City Irlam Pool and the Amphitheatre;

· Data statistics for the Irlam and Cadishead area.

RESOVLED:
THAT the information be noted. 

78. HIGHWAYS UPDATE
Trupti Patel, Traffic and Transportation Manager, submitted a report with regard to highways schemes in the Irlam and Cadishead area which included schemes that had now been completed and schemes that were being proposed. 
Nancy Denneny asked if a pedestrian island was going to be erected on Liverpool Road in between St John’s and St Paul’s churches and if so where would the island be placed? 
Mrs Denney was informed that she would be contacted with regard to her enquiry.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT Mrs Denney is provided with an answer with regard to her enquiry about the pedestrian island on Liverpool Road in Irlam. 

79. GOOD NEWS STORIES 
· Cadishead Community Hall
The Committee were informed that Cadishead Community Hall was going to have £40, 000 spent on refurbishment and a new roof.

· Community allotments
The Committee were informed that drainage work on four community allotments would commence next week. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

80. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Expenses for Community Committee Members

The Group were informed that any Members of the Community Committee who completed work on behalf of the Council were entitled to claim expenses.

· Irlam Pool 
Dawn Williams, Salford Community Leisure, informed the Committee that Fit City Irlam Pool would be open on the Easter Bank Holiday Monday from 10.00 a.m. to 3.00 p.m. and also reminded them of the free swimming initiative for under 16s and over 60s. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

81. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee be held on Thursday, 21st May, 2009, at 7.00 p.m. at St Mary’s Church Hall, Cadishead. 

